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	PRESS RELEASE


CTIA closed establishment at SAPA shopping mall due to excessive amount of pyrotechnics on offer 

(Prague, December 7, 2023) Yesterday, inspectors from the CTIA Inspectorate of the Central Bohemian Region and the City of Prague closed an establishment selling pyrotechnics in the SAPA shopping centre in Prague-Libuš. During a joint inspection action with the Police of the Czech Republic, focused on the offer, sale, storage and handling of pyrotechnic products, they found a significantly higher quantity of pyrotechnics offered and sold in the sales room than stipulated by Act No. 206/2015 Coll., on Pyrotechnic Articles and Products and Their Handling. 

"On the spot, we found 1,880 kilograms of net weight of explosive substances of pyrotechnic products of categories F1, F2, F3, T1 and P1 in the sales room. Due to the unacceptable quantity of pyrotechnic articles, there could be an immediate threat to health and safety. We ordered the closure of the establishment for the following two sales days and notified the inspected person on the spot of this measure. The latter is obliged to arrange remedies and without undue delay is obliged to inform the Czech Trade Inspection Authority in writing," said the Director General of the CTIA Ing. Jan Štěpánek.

In the event that the deficiency is not remedied within the specified period, the Director of the Inspectorate is entitled to extend this period until the deficiency is remedied. 

"The Czech Trade Inspection Authority will of course continue its inspections focused on the offer, sale, storage and handling of pyrotechnic articles. We also appeal to consumers to be cautious when buying this assortment, to pay attention to from whom and where they buy pyrotechnic products," adds the Director General of the CTIA Ing. Jan Štěpánek.

Before the end of the year, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority regularly inspects the offer, sale, storage and handling of pyrotechnic products.  During last year's inspection action, it carried out a total of 210 inspections from 15 November to 31 December, in 78 cases the Act on Pyrotechnics was breached and in 28 cases, the Act 634/1992 SB., on Consumer Protection, was breached. During the inspections, deficiencies were found in keeping records of stored pyrotechnic products, infringements of the general requirements for storage of pyrotechnic products were detected, the sale of pyrotechnic products of categories F1 and F2 to persons younger than the legal requirement, and other infringements of the Act on Pyrotechnics and the Consumer Protection Act.  The CTIA thus imposed 44 fines totalling CZK 115,700 in the period from 15 November to 31 December 2022; more serious violations were dealt with in administrative proceedings.
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